
 

H:\RAND\0T1123203\1_Corres\C_To Others\Residents\2020-11-23_Kickoff & Questionnaire\2020 Project Initiation Notice_To Residents.docx 

 

November 25, 2020 
 

Re: 2021-2023 Sanitary Sewer Project 
 City of Randolph, Minnesota 
   
Dear Property Owner/Current Resident: 
 

At the November 19, 2020 Special Council Meeting, the City Council voted to accept the $13 million 
bond from the State of Minnesota for construction of a city sanitary sewer system and authorized Bolton 
& Menk to begin preliminary engineering. This project consists of installing sanitary sewer main under 
the street, replacing the street above the new sanitary sewer, extending sanitary sewer services to the 
right-of-way, and construction of sanitary holding ponds. This letter is simply intended to inform you of 
the upcoming project for which multiple opportunities for your input will be provided. Through the next 
few months the City will be gathering information on the project area for future decision making. 
Residents can expect to see Bolton & Menk surveyors, private utility locators, geotechnical boring 

rigs, and other workers around the area starting as soon as December 1, 2020 working on these 

tasks. 
 

Attached to this letter is two maps and a questionnaire. One of the attached maps illustrates Dakota 
County’s status of individual septic systems in Randolph with green dots indicating a passing system, 
yellow indicating failure critical systems (possibility of failing any day), and failed systems in red. The 
second map depicts an approximate layout of the proposed sanitary sewer system. This proposed layout 
will be confirmed during the preliminary engineering process. The enclosed questionnaire is one resource 
used to identify infrastructure needs as observed by neighborhood residents as well as information that 
will help during the design and construction of the sanitary sewer. Your time and effort to complete and 
return this questionnaire is much appreciated. Following collection of this information, this winter and 
spring the City will host neighborhood meetings, for which a separate mailing will be sent, to inform 
residents about the project and collect additional input. 
 
Please return the enclosed questionnaire by January 1, 2021. The questionnaire can be dropped off at  
Randolph City Hall or mailed to 4365 292nd Street East P.O. Box 68, Randolph, MN 55065 or emailed to 
matt.blazer@bolton-menk.com. Should you have any questions about this, please feel free to contact me 
at the information below and I will be glad to assist. 
 

A project website can be found at www.RandolphSewerProject.com. Project updates, additional 
information, an interactive map to further identify areas of concern, and project contacts can all be found 
here. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Bolton & Menk, Inc. 
 
Matt Blazer, P.E.      
Consultant City Engineer/ Project Manager   
Bolton & Menk       
612-756-4823 
matt.blazer@bolton-menk.com    
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